
 
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A SUBSEQUENT MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
TO:    Interested Parties 
 
FROM:  City of Roseville 
 
DATE:    November 7, 2022 
 
REGARDING:  Pleasant Grove Boulevard Project Subsequent Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration  
 
 
Public Notice is hereby given that a Subsequent Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (environmental 
report) for the Pleasant Grove Boulevard Widening Project is available for public review. 
 
Project Location and Description: The City of Roseville proposes to widen an approximate 1.3-mile section of 
Pleasant Grove Boulevard to address existing and expected future traffic congestion and improve circulation 
consistent with the City’s Transportation System Capital Improvement Program.   
 
The project consists of widening Pleasant Grove Boulevard from two to three lanes in each direction beginning 
approximately 1,500 feet east of Foothills Boulevard extending to approximately 700 feet west of Woodcreek 
Oaks Boulevard. Widening would primarily occur to the interior roadway median, which is sized to accommodate 
the additional travel lane, while preserving existing exterior curb, gutter, and sidewalk improvements. 
 
Document Review and Availability:  The public comment period will extend 32 days from November 7th to 
December 9, 2022. The document can be reviewed and/or downloaded from the City of Roseville website at the 
following link: http://www.roseville.ca.us/PleasantGrove 
 
Copies of the Subsequent Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration are also available for public review at the 
City of Roseville Permit Center, 311 Vernon Street, Roseville, CA 95678. To confirm business hours visit: 
roseville.ca.us or call (916) 774-5285. 
 
Written comments on the adequacy of the Subsequent Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received no later 
than 5:00 pm on December 9, 2022. During the public review period written comments may be provided to:  
 
Terri Shirhall, Environmental Coordinator (tshirhall@roseville.ca.us) 
City of Roseville Development Services Department 
311 Vernon Street  
Roseville, CA 95678  
(916) 774-5536  
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